MINUTES

HART COUNTY BOARD OF FAMILY AND CHILDREN SERVICES

The regular monthly meeting of the DFCS Board was held Tuesday, July 28, 2009 at 4:00 p.m. in the DFCS Board room.

Attending were Maurice Whisenant, Alice Worthan and Interim Director Mark Akridge.

The minutes of the June meeting were approved as presented. 

Office of Family Independence and Office of Child Protection reports were shared with the Board.         
The County funds expenditures report was shared with the Board.              
According to the Hart County Board of Commissioners minutes dated July 15, 2009, the BOC appointed Earnestine White to serve a 5 year term on the DFCS Board.  

The County Director has sent a letter to the BOC requesting clarification on the DFCS Board appointees.  Mela Banks reported that she was reappointed to the Board.  The only other vacancy is the unexpired term of Will Carter.      

Director reported as follows:   

· Director shared a memo from DHS Commissioner B.J. Walker concerning additional furlough days for State employees.  More budget cuts could come due to the continued financial crisis.  
· The Hart County Child Protective Services Supervisor will retire effective 7/31/2009.  The Agency will not be able to fill this vacancy due to the current budget crisis.  Beginning 8/1/2009, the Franklin County Social Services Supervisor will take over supervision of the Child Protective Services unit in Hart County and split her time between the two counties.        

· Due to vacancies around the Region, the Hart County Office of Family Independence unit has assisted other offices with completing work.

 Meeting adjourned.  
The next Board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, August 26, 2009 at 4:00 p.m.      
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